227 N. Fourth Street Geneva, Illinois 60134 630/463-3000 630/463-3020

Fax: 630/463-3029



School District #304

Scott Ney Director of Facility Operations

To:

Donna Oberg

From:

Scott Nev

Subject:

Coultrap Public Auction Summary

Date:

Wednesday, June 05, 2013

To assist in the cost of razing Coultrap Elementary a community auction was held on Saturday April 13th and Sunday April 14th. The following weekend (April 20th and 21st) a public auction was held. Notification of the community auction went to all Geneva 304 employees, posted on the Geneva 304 website and sent out via the 304 Connect master e-mail list. Information was also provided in the local newspapers the week prior to the public auction.

Auction items included desks, chairs, coat racks, historical glass doors from the original building, tables and other miscellaneous items. The remaining items were donated to various organizations in the areas. Please see attached letters.

The proceeds from the auction (which includes recycling scrap metal) came to \$12,830.09.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Nev

Director of Facility Operations

Take Home a Piece of Coultrap

Members of the Geneva community are invited to participate in a community auction at the Coultrap facility in preparation for the building's demolition later this year.

Auction items include desks, chairs, coat racks removed from the walls, historical glass doors from the original building, tables, and other items salvaged from the building. Money raised will be used by the District to defray the cost of the facility's demolition.

The silent auction will be held from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturday, April 13, and from 8 a.m. to 11 p.m. on Sunday, April 14. The Coultrap building is located at 1113 Peyton Street, Geneva.

District staff will contact the winners of the items between 11 a.m. and 1 p.m. on Sunday, April 14. Winners will be able to pick up their auction items between 1 p.m. and 5 p.m. the same day. Arrangements can be made for winners to pick up items at a later date by calling (630) 463-3020. All items must be removed from the building by Thursday, April 18.

Additional information is available by calling (630) 463-3020.

Send to AllGenevaEmployees, Board, 304C-master, press, website



www.sd129.org

May 3, 2013

Mr. Scott Ney

Director of Facility Operations

Geneva Community Unit School District 304

227 N. Fourth St

Geneva, Il 60134

Dear Scott,

I am writing to thank you for your generous donation of student desks and bulletin boards to West Aurora School District 129.

The desks will be put to good use at Hill Elementary School, replacing some very worn out ones, and the bulletin boards are at West High School.

Thank you for thinking of District 129.

Solile

Sincerely

Jeff Schiller

Director of Operations-West Aurora School District 129

JS/lj

Dr. James Rydland Superintendent of School

Administration Office 80 South River Street P.O. Box 4430 Aurora, IL 60506

Phone: 630.301.5000 Fax: 630.844.5710

Our Lady of Good Counsel Catholic School 601 Talma Street Aurora, Illinois 60505

Mr. Scott Ney, Director of Facility Operations
District 304
Geneva, Illinois 60134

April 30, 2013

Dear Mr. Ney,

Thank you so much for collaborating with Our Lady of Good Counsel during your recent auction. The items that we acquired will benefit our students and school immensely. I can't begin to thank you enough.

We estimate the total value of items received at \$3000.00 for desks, chairs, tables and other miscellaneous items. Your generosity well exceeds any opportunity we would have had to purchase these items.

Once again, thank you!

Sincerely,

Karen Behrns, Principal

"Where children grow in wholeness and holiness."

Phone: (630) 851-4400 Fax: (630) 851-8220 Olgcschoolaurora.org



April 29, 2013

Hello Scott,

Please accept my sincere gratitude for allowing my school to benefit from the auctioned items recently offered to the Geneva community. The students at St. Laurence that cleaned and swapped desks to a newer version were ecstatic. As I look around the environment in which my teachers work I see much needed upgrades and improvements. At this point we do not have the finances to purchase new the items that we gathered from your auction. I believe that (if purchased new) it would have cost our school over \$4,500.00.

It was a pleasure to work with you and Cookie. I wish you and District 304 the best in your planning and implementation of the best use of your schools. Please know that our students have said a prayer in appreciation of your kindness.

Sincerely,

Tracy Wahl, Principal



"A Quality Education In A Living Faith Community"